Joint Health Scrutiny Committee for the Great Yarmouth and Waveney Area
12 May 2010
Item no.4
Out of Hours Service
Suggested approach from Sue Morgan, Scrutiny Team Manager, Suffolk County Council
	This item will provide members with an overview of the strategic approach to the development of out of hours GP services and information on the recent change in contractor of the out of hours services within the NHS Great Yarmouth and Waveney area.  The report from NHS Great Yarmouth and Waveney will also refer to future consultation in connection with the service.  
 



Background 

1. At their meeting on 12 March 2010, during consideration of the NHS Great Yarmouth and Waveney Strategic Plan, members of the Joint Committee heard from the Director of Public Health that the Out of Hours services would become the subject of future public consultation.  They also heard that a revised service specification and service model were likely to be developed in the future.
2. Members of the Committee were aware of the transfer of the contractual arrangements to Harmoni from the previous provider Take Care Now, with effect from 1 April 2010 and asked for an update on the transfer and information relating to the service specification.

3. NHS Great Yarmouth and Waveney has been asked to provide the Committee with information relating to:

a) The Trust’s strategic approach to out of hours service in the future.

b) How standards for out of hours services are determined.
c) The current contractual arrangements. 

d) What the Trust is doing to monitor and develop standards during the term of the current contract.
e) Proposals the Trust has to develop out of hours services for future contracts.
f) An indication of timescales relating to potential service developments.
4. Officers from NHS Great Yarmouth and Waveney have been invited to attend the meeting to answer questions.  
· James Elliott is the Deputy Director, Commissioning and Performance
· Rachel Miles is the Acting Head of Unplanned Care
· Rebecca Driver is the Associate Director of Communications and Engagement
Suggested approach

5. It is suggested that Members of the Committee:

a) consider the written information provided by NHS Great Yarmouth and Waveney, and 
b) seek clarification of any issues that seem unclear, and 
c) agree whether or not there are any specific aspects that require future Scrutiny by the Joint Committee and if so why and what information the Committee would expect to see. 
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